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There was a time in pipeline rehabilitation when 

most cured-in-place pipe (CIPP) liners were wetout 

at a facility and delivered to the contractor on-site. 

These wetout facilities were responsible for ensuring 

that impregnation standards were met. But as 

smaller diameter lateral and in-house lining has 

grown in popularity, most contractors and installers 

are wetting out in the field, and the responsibility to 

control quality and adhere to the appropriate 

standards falls squarely on their shoulders. 

By its nature, lateral and in-building pipe 

rehabilitation makes buying thousands of feet of 

wetout tube impractical. Unlike manhole-to­manhole 

main lines, where having thousands of feet of the 

same size liner at the ready in a refrigerated truck 

adds value and efficiency, small diameter installers 

must have the versatility to impregnate liners of 

different lengths, diameters, and thicknesses on 

jobsites. This fact places the obligation to make sure 

wetout is performed properly on the technicians in 

the field, adding to their other job tasks. But with 

proper training and system support, understanding 

why and how to wetout correctly does not need to 

be a burden and can easily be implemented into the 

workfiow. 

Why the fabric tube needs to be wetout in a certain 

manner is straightforward: Because the final quality 

of the CIPP is dependent upon proper wetout. To 

achieve this, installers should be conducting wetout 

with a calibrated gap thickness under vacuum or 

other approved method. Both ASTM F1216 and 

ASTM F17 43 mention design thickness. This 

thickness is determined as described in the contract 

specifications, and the impregnation process should 

ensure that, with proper installation and cure 

procedures, the thickness of the finished CIPP 

meets or exceeds the requirement. 

The technical training and support offered by CIPP 

manufacturers and distributors is critical in teaching 

installation crews how to follow wetout standards. 

A proper process must include the appropriate use 

of the wetout equipment. Ideally, trainers will 

demonstrate to the trainees how to use the 

equipment in a controlled manner, while also 

focusing on establishing the standards. 

When wetout rollers are used, gap thickness is 

determined by the design thickness of the CIPP. 

Technicians should also be taught that the roller is 

designed to calibrate and distribute the resin evenly, 

not to drag or feed the liner through the equipment. 
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